At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 17th day of April, 2006

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                               Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                               Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh 

                               Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                 James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for Agenda

      13. Purchase of Computer

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.

5.    Resolution of Town Board:  Designating the Town Board of the Town of 

      Newburgh as SEQRA Lead Agency for the Property Acquisition/ Consolidated 

      Water District 
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  This 

      resolution is regarding the intent of the Town Board to declare itself as lead agency 

      with the environmental review of the purchase of the property owned by Bruce 

      Baxter at 617 Route 32 by the Town for and on behalf of the Consolidated Water 

      District.  This is considered a Type I action.  An application for a grant in the amount 

      of $375,000.00 for Open Space Funding, was sent to the Orange County Planning 

      Department.  Notice needs to be sent to all involved agencies.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Concerning Coordinated Environmental Review of Proposed Chadwick Lake 

      Reservoir Watershed Real Property Acquisition and Notice of Intent to Declare Town 

      Board as Lead Agency: 617 Route 32, Wallkill, Town of Newburgh, New York 

      12589, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye. Motion passed 5-0.
6.    Performance Security Agreement:  Brighton Green

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  Brighton Green has agreed 

      to provide performance security for completion of certain water improvements which 

      will provide water service to its property.  This agreement authorizes the execution of 

      that agreement.  The amount of the agreement is $111,500.00
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Authorizing Execution of Performance Security Agreement in the amount of 

      $111,500.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Justice Court:

      a. Postal Contract with Pitney Bowes

      This is a request from the Justice Court to lease a new postage machine for fifty one 

      months at a cost of $317.00 a month.  Their present lease is just about to expire.  
Town Board Meeting          April 17, 2006          Pg. 2

      Councilman Woolsey feels that is a lot of money each month and is it really 
      necessary.  Do they have that kind of volume of mail every day to warrant this? It was 

      also asked if they can use the postage machine in Town Hall for their mail.
      Supervisor Booth suggests holding this over until the next Work Session so we can 
      have someone from the Justice Court be present.

      b. Hiring of Seasonal Clerk

      This is a request from Judge Jude Martini, to hire Ashley E. Sproat as a seasonal 
      clerk, at a rate of $10.00 per hour, to commence on May 11, 2006.  Ms. Sproat 
      worked for the Justice Court last summer.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, 
      approved her employment pending the fingerprint process to be completed. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the seasonal hire of Ashley 

      Sproat at a rate of $10.00 per hour to commence on May 11, 2006, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      c. Award of Contract for Courtyard #2 – HVAC

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to award the Heating / Cooling 

      System for Court Room #2 contract to Classic Plumbing, Heating & Air 

      Conditioning, 28 Linden Drive, Newburgh, NY in the amount of $7,170.00.  They 

      were the low bidder.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the Heating / Cooling System 

      for Court Room #2  contract to Classic Plumbing, Heating & Air Conditioning from 

      Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $7,170.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Acceptance of Dedication for Water Mains:  West Meadow Wind Lane, 
      Wesley Court, Angelina Alley and Hibbing Way      

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  They have 

      been operating water facilities for some time that are proposed for dedication to the 
      Town.  This resolution would accept the dedication of the underground mains that 
      Have been installed by Mountain Ridge Development.  They have been carrying 
      Town water for some time and have been serving customers of the Town’s 
      consolidated water district and paying the Town for the water that is delivered 
      through those mains.  This includes only water mains because certain punch list items  

      have not been completed in respect to the other facilities in the development 
      including the water tank, pumping station and various curb boxes.  From the 
      correspondence, Mountain Ridge Development is not in agreement with the Town’s 
      acceptance of the mains at this juncture.  Under our Code, title to the mains vest when 
      they are installed.  The Town is asserting their responsibility for ownership of the 
      main.   

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to go into Executive Session at 7:16 

      P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to end Executive Session at 7:22 P.M., 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9.    UNICO Amusement Permit

      This is a request from Tony Navarro, Immediate Past President, Newburgh Chapter of 

      UNICO, to hold a carnival at the Newburgh Mall from April 20, 2006 until April 30, 
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      2006.  They have submitted their application with the proper insurance and a certified 

      check in the amount of $1,000.00 to ensure proper clean up.  Chief Charles Kehoe 

      and Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, have signed off on the 
      application.  Councilman Piaquadio is glad to see that this event will be held for ten 
      days in case of rain. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the UNICO carnival 

      to be held at the Newburgh Mall on April 20, 2006 until April 30, 2006, seconded 

      by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Sewer: 417 Lakeside Road Sewer Bill Reduction Request
      Supervisor Booth explained this item.  This is a request from Mr. & Mrs. Albert who 

      own the property located at 417 Lakeside Road to have their sewer bill adjusted.  No 

      one has been in the house for months and they received a large bill.  They feel it is 

      impossible to consume over 200,000 gallons.  The Water Department made an 

      inspection and found no leaks.  Supervisor Booth asked the Board their opinion and 

      they do not want to make any exceptions but or set a precedent will waive any 
      penalty.  The bill needs to be paid by October 1, 2006.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to waive any penalties for the bill the 

      Albert family received but the bill needs to be paid by October 1, 2006, seconded by 
      Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.   Code Compliance:  Approval of Road Name (Copper Rock Road)

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the 

      road name Copper Rock Road which is located off Rock Cut Road, located within the 

      Mountain Lake Subdivision.  This road would be located in the Walden Post Office 

      and in the Dan Leghorn Engine Company.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the road name Copper Rock 

      Road, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Highway Department:  Bid on Tree Cutting

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for 

      Highway Tree Cutting.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, prepared 

      the bid specifications.  Mr. DePew is to work out a bid schedule with Andrew 

      Zarutskie, Town Clerk.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Highway Department to 
      go out to bid for the Tree Cutting and to coordinate the bid schedule with Mr. 

      Zarutskie, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

13.   Computer Purchase

      This is a request from Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a computer for the 

      Councilperson’s conference room.  It will be utilized first for the input of our new 

      inventory control data and then it will be utilized for the Council’s use to check e-

      mail.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the expenditure of 

      $1,400.00 to be taken out of the Computer Reserve Fund, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene –
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      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Computer for the 

      Councilperson’s conference room in the amount not to exceed $1,400.00, seconded 
      by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

14.   Announcements & Other Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk announced his office will be open May 6, 2006 from 

      9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.  Mr. Zarutskie announced that the Town of New 

      Windsor’s Clerk’s Office will be open on April 22, 2006.

      Councilman Piaquadio announced that last Friday the Town sent in their grant 

      application for Open Space for the purchase of the property at Chadwick Lake.  He is 

      confident that the outcome will be successful.
15.   Public Comments

      Helena Guinta / Colden Park
      Asked if anyone approached the Board about water and sewer hook up for the 

      Winchell Drive area.  Supervisor Booth said at this time no one has approached them.
      Would like to ask the Town Board to consider adopting a resolution opposing the 

      closing of St. Mary’s Church on South Street.

      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      Wanted to add that the City of Newburgh council and the Town of New Windsor 

      council are making similar resolutions in opposition of the closing of St. Mary’s.  
      Wanted to talk about the position of Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation and not an evaluation of the person.  When the position was approved, 

      it was defended by members of the Town Board by including the concept of a grant 

      writer administrator among the various duties he will be performing.  Is that still part 
      of that position’s job?  Supervisor Booth explained that Mr. Petrillo, Graham Skea 

      and himself attended a grant workshop for the environmental protection grants.  Mr. 

      Petrillo is moving forward with that grant process and we are fortunate to have 

      Graham Skea and his expertise to help us move forward.  Mrs. Gonyea said that 

      would have been a great part time job for Mr. Skea in his retirement.  Supervisor 

      Booth said Mr. Skea didn’t want that job.  At the Work Session, there was a 

      discussion of additional expenses of a professional grant writer that is somehow 

      contracted by the Town Board.  The expenditure of $5,000.00 was mentioned.  If 

      indeed the Commissioner has the responsibility of grant writing, why are we 

      incurring an additional expense?  It’s the ever famous $80,000.00 position plus now 

      another $5,000.00 expended out of the budget.  If it is necessary, she questions the 

      entitling of grant writer under the Commissioner’s position.  It’s a very expensive 

      position, which she has said from the beginning.  She agreed with the idea of the 

      position but not the budgeting part.  Now we are expending an additional $5,000.00.  
      Supervisor Booth said that we are not spending the $5,000.00 because he spoke to the 

      people at Shingebiss and we do have a contract per hour.  We are talking about a 
      considerable large amount, approximately $375,000.00, so he feels that warrants 
      using an outside source.  The Commissioner isn’t being used just for grant writing 

      because each grant has to be administered from start to finish.  Mark Taylor, Attorney 
      for the Town, Jim Osborne, Town Engineer and himself work on a lot of the grants 
      together so it takes teamwork to complete them.  Mr. Petrillo will be writing grants 

      but with what we have invested in this property we wanted some outside help.  If the 

      Consolidated Water District can walk away with minimal expense because of the 

      grants that would be a good investment.  Mrs. Gonyea asked if the Commissioner 

      needed training to take over the responsibility of grant writing?  Supervisor Booth 

      said with any job there is a learning process.  Mrs. Gonyea said that all that comes to 

      mind is the $80,000.00 a year package deal for park not parks.   
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      She also addressed the problems that are going on with Stauffer / Dupont, the 
      pollution and contamination of ground water.  She spoke to Jim Osborne, Town 
      Engineer, about this and he said our Town has minimal contact with that particular 
      issue, only the properties along South Dix are in the Town.  Mr. Osborne believes 
      they are not affected.  At this point it is just information gathering as to who, what or 
      when people were affected by this pollutant.  She was wondering if there was any 
      active information gathering on the part of the Town and if there is to put it on the 
      website.  Supervisor Booth said he tries to keep abreast of the progress but the 
      meetings that are scheduled are usually on the same night as our Board meetings, so 
      he hasn’t been able to personally attend any of them.  Mrs. Gonyea said we do have 
      Town residents who attend the meetings so it would be really good if there was an 
      active statement on the part of the Board that they are keeping abreast of the situation.  
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, suggested that maybe Councilman Piaquadio 
      could provide something on the website in reference to this, with an e-mail of a Town 
      official to be able to accept comments. 
      Ann Fisher / Balmville

      Mrs. Fisher said she doesn’t want to put the cart before the horse but she said she has 

      a tree removal service across the street from her and suppose they put in a bid for the 
      Tree Removal that is going out?  That would be a nightmare for her and her family.  

      How would you say, if he is the low bidder, that he can’t do it?  Supervisor Booth 
      said it would be a precarious situation.  Mrs. Fisher said the gentleman would have 
      every legal right to put in a bid as of right now.  Supervisor Booth said it is a 
      legitimate concern.  Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, explained that 
      the bid package is very specific and it states what type of operation we want to do the 
      work.  He explained that they are very picky with the specifications.  Mrs. Fisher 
      thanked Mr. DePew for the explanation. 
      Louise McQuiston / Cronomer Valley

      Voiced her concern about yard sales and stated that yard sale season is here.  Mrs. 

      McQuiston asked if the law has changed in reference to yard sales such as restrictions 
      etc.  Supervisor Booth said that information would be in the Town’s code book.  
      Supervisor Booth will check to see if the law has been updated.  Mrs. McQuiston 

      asked if the law hasn’t been updated how do you go about making laws for this 

      purpose.  Supervisor Booth said the Town Board sets the law.  Mrs. McQuiston asked 

      about having a Flea Market here in the Town.  Supervisor Booth said he knows for a 

      fact that the Town of Newburgh doesn’t want Flea Markets.  Mrs. McQuiston said 

      maybe it would take away from house yard sales if a Flea Market was here.  
      Supervisor Booth said whatever area that would be designated for the Flea Market 
      would have traffic and parking problems.  It would be a nightmare for both the Police 

      and Code Compliance.  Mrs. McQuiston asked about the signs people put up for their 

      sales, etc.  It causes nothing but littering.  Supervisor Booth said he has to look into 

      the Code to see if anything was changed for that also.  Mrs. McQuiston also asked 
      about bulk pick-up, why doesn’t the Town do it?  Supervisor Booth explained that the 
      Town used to do the bulk pick up and there was a certain weight limit for the items 
      put out.  Unfortunately, people put out more than the required weight and also items 
      that he doesn’t want to mention.  Councilman Woolsey also commented that we had a 

      couple of Highway workers go out on Worker’s Compensation because of back 

      injuries due to the excess weight of items.  Supervisor Booth also explained that the 

      Town of Newburgh is so large it would take weeks to do a bulk pick up and it would 

      render our Highway Department out of commission for a long period of time.
      Councilman Piaquadio suggested when you purchase items like a refrigerator or 

      washer, ask the company delivering it they will take the old ones back for a small fee 

      or for free. 

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Voiced his concern about the speed limit sign on Route 52 between Meadow Winds 

      and Lakeside Road.  There is a blind curve that has the same speed limit as the 
      straight away.  
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      Also asked about the dedication of water mains.  Is the first acceptance for water 
      mains for Meadow Winds?  Supervisor Booth said yes it is.  

      Councilwoman Greene

      Councilwoman Greene is in favor of a supporting resolution for St. Mary’s Church.  

      She spoke to Father Bill and the appeal hearing is scheduled for the middle of May.

      At this time Supervisor Booth polled the Board and all were in favor of a supporting 

      resolution.  Mr. Zarutskie volunteered to work on the resolution.  Supervisor Booth 

      said he will sit down with Mr. Zarutskie to work on the resolution and before we send 

      it off, have Father Bill look it over.

      Councilman Piaquadio asked if Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, 
      could look into Adopt-a-Road 

      for us.  He understands there is a liability factor but he feels that is a way to clean up 

      the roads in the Town.  Supervisor Booth said he has been in contact with the 

      Sheriff’s Department and they will be helping out first.  He asked that the Town 
      Board put in their pet peeve roads.

Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of April 17, 2006 at 8:18 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
